***ALERT: Grandparent Scam***
 

Recently the Cherry Hill Police Department has been alerted of the “Grandson in Jail” Scam. A suspect calls an elderly resident posing as their grandson or granddaughter stating they were arrested and are in jail. They will act scared and state they need money for bail. They may even state they are being abused or treated unfairly. The “grandparent” will then be asked to send money to a friend, via Western Union, who will then pay the bail and they will be released. 

 

This scam has resulted in thousands of dollars lost by the victim “grandparent”. Money wired through Western Union or similar currency wiring companies is not able to be recovered. 

 

If you are contacted by a person claiming to be a grandchild (or other family member) who is in jail or in trouble DO NOT wire money to them until you confirm it is legitimate.

        Call your grandchild on his or her telephone to confirm the story.

        Speak with the parents or other family members of your grandchild to confirm the story.

        DO NOT provide any personal, financial or other information to anyone over the phone.

        Contact police immediately if you receive any phone call requesting money be sent or wire transferred.

 

The Cherry Hill Police Department can be contacted at:

 

Non-Emergency Line- 856 665 1200 (24 hours a day)

Emergency Line- Dial “911” (24 hours a day)  

